MINUTES OF THE SPRINGDALE SPECIAL TOWN BOARD MEETING – June 2, 2008. 

IN ATTENDANCE: Town Chairman Ed Eloranta, Supervisor I Wayne Hefty, Supervisor II Richard Schwenn, and Clerk Vicki Anderson.

CALL TO ORDER: by Eloranta, 7:30 p.m.

NOTICE OF THE MEETING: pursuant to Wisconsin Open Meeting Law was confirmed.

By 5/29/08 the agenda was posted in the three customary locations in the Town of Springdale as required by law and as an additional service to the citizens, a notice of the meeting was published in the “Mt. Horeb Mail” on 5/29/08 and “Town and Country Shopper” on 5/28/08. 

DAIRY RIDGE ROAD REPAIR BID: MOTION by Hefty/Schwenn to approve the proposal by Payne & Dolan, Inc., Fitchburg, WI dated 5/13/08 for milling Dairy Ridge Rd. (Bid to mill 0” to 1” of the existing pavement over approximately 14,200 SY (20’ x 6,400’) on Dairy Ridge Rd. for the price of: **6’ Mill by the Hour …6 HR @ $780.00/HR., **Mobilization…1 EA @$450.00/EA., and **Trucking by the Hour…12 HR @ $76.00/HR…2 trucks approximate hours) Discussion: Town Road Patrolman Dan Chancellor stated that this is a reasonable bid. It was the one and only bid received because few companies have the equipment to do the job. The road surface will be milled, the material will be dumped within two miles of the road to reduce trucking costs, and the road will be sealcoated by Fahrner later in the summer. In lieu of dumping the material, if the material can be used, the town will keep it. Motion carried 3-0. 
GUST ROAD AND BRIDGE WORK: NO ACTION. Town Patrolman Dan Chancellor reported that Dane County Highway has committed to the project and the town is awaiting the written proposal for TB approval. The benefits to working with Dane County Highway include free engineering, no DNR permit fees, and an estimated cost of $100,000.00, $15,000.00 less than the estimate provided by MSA Professional Services, Inc. 
vfd update: Chairman Eloranta appointed Wayne Hefty and Richard Schwenn to serve on the VFD subcommittee #1 charged with reviewing proposals/firms to serve as a consultant to the VFD and to appraise the assets of the VFD. Eloranta will contact Greg Bass to ask him to serve on subcommittee #2 charged with selecting a fire chief with the understanding that Wayne Hefty will serve on that committee as well, if G. Bass declines. Timing is of the essence with the subcommittee work since the VFD has been operating with a part-time chief for almost 2 years and the City of Verona has suggested reorganizing the VFD since the City of Verona and Town of Verona merger was voted down in April, 2008.    
adjourn: MOTION by Schwenn/Hefty to adjourn. Motion carried 3-0. 
Respectfully submitted, Vicki Anderson, Town Clerk

